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“Chen Hao, I’m sorry! Please accept my apology!” 
 
Wang Meina faced Chen Hao, her expression full of regret. 
 
Then, she bowed deeply to Chen Hao. 
 
This wasn’t just shocking to Chen Hao, but also to the coworkers in the whole marketing department. 
 
“I really, really want a ticket. Chen Hao, can you please sell one to me?” Wang Meina looked at Chen 
Hao. 
 
Who knew that Wang Meina loved her idol to this extent? 
 
If she hadn’t done this, Chen Hao would still have been rather angry at her, so he wouldn’t have given 
her the time of day. 
 
But now, she was actually bowing and apologizing to him. 
 
If he didn’t give her a ticket, he would not be able to get over it. 
 
“Alright, I’ll give you one. I have plenty here, anyway.” Chen Hao gave a ticket to Wang Meina. 
 
Wang Meina looked at Chen Hao with immense gratitude, and she nodded heavily before taking it. 
 
“Ah! Chen Hao, Chen Hao! I want one too!” 
 
“Chen Hao, me too!” 
 
“Chen Hao, since we’re colleagues, can you sell one to me?” 
 
There were still quite a few fangirls other than Wang Meina in the company, and they all rushed toward 
Chen Hao with sparkling eyes at this moment. 
 
There were many female colleagues in the company, and adding up everyone in all four groups, there 
had to be around thirty. 
 
He could give tickets to some of them, but he wouldn’t be able to give everyone a ticket. 
 
So Chen Hao just left the remaining tickets on the table. 
 
“I don’t need that many anyway. Whoever wants to go, just take one!” Chen Hao said. 
 
“Wow!” The girls ran over to snatch the tickets. 
 
As for Liu Yanan, she was staring at Chen Hao with a complicated expression. 
 
Just looking at those tickets, putting aside the matter of how Chen Hao got them, one ticket would 
already have cost a pretty penny. 
 



How much money did all of this cost? 
 
Chen Hao seemed very careless about it. 
 
Could he have become rich? 
 
Liu Yanan was feeling horrible right now. 
 
Yesterday, when Wang Kang said he wanted to get Chen Hao off of the name list for the welcoming 
party, she had agreed without thinking. 
 
Of course she knew that Wang Kang wanted people to boycott Chen Hao, then eventually get rid of him. 
 
But today? Everyone had started to stand on Chen Hao’s side. 
 
Liu Yanan wanted a ticket for the concert, too. But after thinking about it, she decided against it. 
 
She really couldn’t open her mouth to ask for something from someone she had always looked down 
upon. 
 
As for Wang Kang, he had the worst luck today. 
 
Other than not getting the girl, he was demoted from an assistant team leader to a regular worker. 
 
It was Chief Zhang’s decision, and Wang Kang was also put on probation. 
 
Then, it was time for lunch at noon. 
 
The third and fourth floor were the cafeteria for workers. 
 
All of the pretty girls from the Marketing Department sat together for their meal. 
 
A girl asked excitedly, “I say, do you all think Chen Hao is a rich second generation? Like, a covert one 
who came to experience life in our company?” She looked at the ticket in her hand. 
 
“Huh? What do you mean?” The girls leaned closer together, enjoying the chance to gossip. 
 
Liu Yanan, who was eating, heard them and raised her head. She frowned as she heard them speak. 
 
The girl continued, “Just think about it! You all know how much these tickets cost. The most important 
thing is, Chen Hao managed to get close to twenty tickets even when getting one ticket for the last row 
was very hard! And he doesn’t even care much about giving them away, which means that Chen Hao 
must have more than just those tickets! He has to have a really good background, and he surely isn’t as 
simple as he looks. What do you all think?” 
 
“Yeah, that’s true. Chen Hao is surely an interesting one, definitely not a poor idiot like how someone 
described him yesterday at the gathering! Hehe!” One of the girls glanced at Liu Yanan, whose 
expression was souring. 
 
“Exactly. During the gathering yesterday, half of the meal was just spent telling us about Chen Hao’s 
embarrassing stories. How regretful that must be!” Wang Meina said. 



 
It was obvious who they were mocking. 
 
Clearly, it was Liu Yanan. 
 
“What kind of sh*tty rich second generation heir is he? Who knows how he got these tickets? What’s so 
good about that, anyway? I’m not eating anymore!” 
 
Liu Yanan was agitated and threw her cutlery down before leaving in a huff. 
 
The girls didn’t care about her. All of them just continued discussing how they would treat Chen Hao 
better from now on. 
 
That was why when the afternoon rolled around, Chen Hao’s desk was filled with milk tea and fruits. 
 
“Everyone, I’m back!” 
 
Suddenly, a handsome man walked into the Marketing Department. 
 
Once he walked in, he was shouting happily. 
 
He even opened his arms, ready to give hugs. 
 
However… 
 
“Chen Hao, Chen Hao! Tell us how you got these tickets, don’t just keep us in the dark!” 
 
These girls’ attention were all directed to Chen Hao. 
 
No one even cared about the other man. 
 
“Huh? Junsheng, you’re back from your business trip!” 
 
However, one girl stood up excitedly and looked at Wang Junsheng. 
 
Of course, it was Liu Yanan. 
 
And who was Wang Junsheng? 
 
He was the team leader of Group 2, and he had gone for training at Jin Ling City. He had also gone to 
take a look at the business operations of the Group in town. 
 
Just like his name, he was a handsome person. 
 
He was only older than Chen Hao by one year. 
 
When Liu Yanan first joined the company, Wang Junsheng was the one who mentored her. 
 
Also, Liu Yanan had always had a crush on Wang Junsheng. 
 
This was an open secret in the company. 



 
But Wang Junsheng was someone rather aloof and wild, so the last few times Liu Yanan had tried to 
confess to him, he hadn’t made much of it. 
 
But either way, he treated Liu Yanan and his friend, Wang Kang, pretty well. 
 
“Yanan, who is this? I’ve never seen him before!” 
 
Wan Junsheng saw that his thunder had been stolen by someone else, and he immediately looked 
discouraged. 
 
“Hmph! His name is Chen Hao. He’s a classmate from high school. But, Junsheng, don’t worry! I never 
pay attention to him, ever!” Liu Yanan said. 
 
“Chen Hao? As a newbie, he’s not taking his work seriously but chatting with coworkers during working 
hours. What bad behavior!” Wang Junsheng said. 
 
He looked at Chen Hao and nodded coldly. 
 
When it was almost time for them to get off work, Chen Hao finally got some peace and quiet. 
 
Slam! 
 
A mug was put down with a thud on Chen Hao’s desk. 
 
“You, later when the water boils, get me a cup of hot water!” 
 
This person was of course, Wang Junsheng. 
 
“Get you a cup of water? This isn’t in my job description, is it?” 
 
Chen Hao didn’t take the person in front of him seriously, not caring about him much. 
 
“You’re just a newcomer, yet you’re pretty stuck up, huh?” Wang Junsheng said coldly. 
 
“Chen Hao, Wang Junsheng asked you to go get him water because he’s giving you face, so go and get 
the water! Stop your nonsense! Do you really think you’re some kind of rich second generation heir?” 
 
Liu Yanan walked over at this moment. When she saw Chen Hao talking back to Wang Junsheng, she was 
even angrier than Junsheng was. 
 
“Why should I? Give me a reason.” Chen Hao sat there, unmoving. 
 
“Wang Junsheng is the top in sales for our department! Hehe, you probably didn’t know, right? Sixty 
percent of the investments made in Ping An County’s projects were only successful because of Wang 
Junsheng. Tell me, is that a good enough reason? Also, do you even know what Wang Junsheng’s 
background is? Hmph, don’t make such a fuss over such a simple order!” Liu Yanan looked at Chen Hao 
contemptuously as she spoke. 
 
When she talked about Wang Junsheng, Liu Yanan’s face was full of pride. 
 



Wang Meina and the others couldn’t stand how Liu Yanan and Wang Junsheng were bullying Chen Hao. 
But right as they were about to speak up for him, Wang Junsheng’s phone started to ring. 
 
Wang Junsheng picked up the call. 
 
“Yes, yes, it’s me—Huh? What did you just say?! How can that be? Explain yourself!” 
 
Wang Junsheng suddenly roared, and in the next second, his face was white…��������������� 


